Minutes of the Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 5:00 PM June 6, 2018 At Cook Library

Members Present: Mark Albee and John Wheeler

Member absent: John Roberts

- 1. The minutes of 4/25/18 meeting were approved.
- 2. Flags were placed for veterans at the cemeteries and the contractors had moved in a timely manner.
- 3. Chapman Cemetery fencing and Ordination Rock gate have been repaired by J&S Masonry for a total of \$4600. John W has had preliminary talks with NH DOT about ownership of Chapman, but has not gotten anything definitive.
- 4. Pease Hill Cemetery: John W contacted the owner (Denver Ripple) to the south of the cemetery re the proposed ROW. John was assured the owner would be glad to sign off on such. John will contact Paul King to get a description of a 15' wide ROW for equipment to the cemetery addition.
- 5. John W searched again for the plan of Wonalancet Cemetery that has a landscaping plan along the 113A side, but did not find it.
- 6. The CIP committee has requested input from the Trustees for planned capital improvements. Mark will come up with his proposals for consideration by the Trustees. He is considering Pease Hill cemetery fence and putting up chains between the posts at Riverside.
- 7. Sandra Flanagan's ashes will be buried 7/14/18. John has been in contact with the Bullen family re the burial of Jed Bullen in Coville West. John also provided a letter for the Banfill family indicating their ownership of lots in the Ordination Rock cemetery addition as the nursing home was requiring such.
- 8. The next meeting will be July 10 at 5:30 at Cook Library.
- 9. The meeting adjourned at 6:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted, John B. Wheeler

Cemetery minutes 060618